## ACADEMIC WORKS AND SELECTED PRESS ARTICLES (New accessions, January– March 2020) Compiled by Karl-Heinz Krämer [Excerpt from the <u>complete literature index</u> of <u>Nepal Research</u>]

Acharya, Bhanu Bhakta. 2020. Mockery of press freedom: The year 2019 saw more incidents related to press freedom violation than in the past seven years. The Kathmandu Post, 23 January 2020

**Acharya, Tulasi.** 2020. Accept the criticisms: Government needs to understand that appreciation of different perspectives and criticisms can only help the government become more accountable. República, 29 February 2020

Adhikari, Krishna P. / Gellner, David N. 2019. International labour migration from Nepal and changes in inter-caste relations. Contributions to Nepalese Studies 46,2:307-331

**Adhikari, Mukesh.** 2020. Empower local health institutes: Instead of airlifting childbearing women from remote districts, the government should think of strengthening local health system which can save a myriad of pregnant and postpartum women . República, 27 January 2020

Adhikari, Mukesh. 2020. Health for all: Isn't it ironic that a resident of Rautahat dies due to lack of dialysis whereas a public hospital at the capital city performs international standard surgery? . República, 12 March 2020

Adhikari, Mukesh. 2020. Tackling the coronavirus outbreak needs a holistic approach: The need of the hour is to activate national preparedness along with international collaboration . The Kathmandu Post, 27 January 2020

Amnesty International. 2020. Human rights in Asia-Pacific: Review of 2019. London: Amnesty International

**Angbo, Anupama.** 2020. Hurdles to experience of a lifetime: With the official launch of Visit Nepal 2020, lack of proper infrastructure continues to be a major challenge for the government . The Himalayan Times, 12 January 2019

**Ansari, Mohna.** 2020. National Human Rights Commission appointees should be independent and competent: The commission is in danger of ending its term in disrepute, largely over its role in relation to transitional justice . The Kathmandu Post, 2 February 2020

**Arjyal, Hemant.** 2020. A win-win for Nijgadh?: Keeping the Landmark Worldwide Company's report under wraps does not help Nijgadh. Releasing it might do more good than harm . República, 15 February 2020

Aryal, Kundan. 2020. Gender Landscape In Nepali Media. The Rising Nepal, 6 March 2020

Aryal, Kundan. 2020. Issue Of Women's Empowerment. The Rising Nepal, 24 January 2019

Aryal, Kundan. 2020. NCP's Assurance To The Nation. The Rising Nepal, 7 February 2020

**Ayadi, Arjun Bahadur.** 2018. Dilemma and Factionalism in the Maoist Politics of Nepal . Journal of Political Science 18:1-24

**Bajracharya**, **Srizu**. 2020. Kathmandu's rivers are becoming violent—and are gradually vanishing: Buildings and roads have encroached on the floodplains and banks of the Valley's rivers and every monsoon, the rivers rise to take revenge . The Kathmandu Post, 11 January 2019

**Bajracharya**, **Srizu**. 2020. Once every five years, different Buddhist communities in Patan gather to put together some good karma: Samyak Mahadan, an alms giving festival supported by the Samyak Guthi, has been around for more than a thousand years . The Kathmandu Post, 25 February 2020

**Bajracharya, Srizu.** 2020. The forgotten town of Handigaun: One of the Kathmandu Valley's oldest urban settlements, Handigaun is now an almost forgotten destination, remembered only during its jatras . The Kathmandu Post, 7 March 2020

**Bajracharya, Srizu.** 2020. Traditional massage is based on ancestral wisdom—and science: The traditional oil care for new mothers and their babies has become more significant with medical professionals backing the practice . The Kathmandu Post, 2 January 2020

**Bajracharya**, **Srizu**. 2020. Women journos bring diverse perspectives, but their presence in newsrooms is sparse: It's time for the Nepali media to reflect on gender inequality in newsrooms and act to reverse the imbalance, women journalists say . The Kathmandu Post, 8 March 2020

Baral, Bhim Nath. 2017. Security Challenges of Small States . Journal of Political Science 17:1-17

**Baral, Bhim Nath.** 2018. Changing Dynamics of Nepalese Foreign Policy: Patterns and Trends . Journal of Political Science 18:25-45

Baral, Bhim Nath. 2019. Nepal-China-India: Prospects and challenges of trilateralisdm. Journal of Political Science

19:1-20

**Baral, Lok Raj.** 2020. Prognosis of democratic governance: Nepal has all the characteristics of bad governance despite the successful exercises of holding elections when needed. The Kathmandu Post, 16 March 2020

**Baral, Mukesh.** 2020. Will Covid-19 make us humane? The absence of positive cases in Nepal does not mean the absence of virus altogether. It could mean there are no enough tests performed to find the infected people . República, 23 March 2020

Baral, Uma Nath. 2018. Impact of Trade Union in the Hotel Workers . Journal of Political Science 18:143-166

**Basnet, Chudamani.** 2019. The Federal Socialist Forum: Incipient Middle Caste Politics in Nepal?. Studies in Nepali History and Society 24,2:355-380

**Basnyat, Prem Singh.** 2020. The war Nepal won: Nepali soldiers had already proved their mettle during the Sepoy Mutiny (1857) and World War I (1914- 18). Big powers of the day looked up to Nepal with awe . República, 23 March 2020

**Bastola, Rajesh.** 2020. Investment trends in Nepal: Foreign investment in the energy sector is comparatively small despite the great hydropower potential . The Kathmandu Post, 5 March 2020

**Bhadra, Chandra.** 2020. 'Herstory' repeats itself: The misogynic politics of all political parties mustered to make women the political underdogs of Nepal. The Kathmandu Post, 13 February 2020

**Bhandari, Kalyan.** 2020. Visit Nepal 2020 could be the biggest embarrassment for this government: The campaign target should be revised in view of the coronavirus outbreak and a certain drop in arrivals . The Kathmandu Post, 30 January 2020

**Bhattarai, Bishal.** 2020. Nepal is open for business. But where is the investment? Being one of South Asia's smallest recipient of foreign direct investment, Nepal needs to improve . The Kathmandu Post, 14 February 2020

**Bhattarai, Chandra Prasad.** 2020. Nepal is ready to welcome tourists, but where will they come from? The country needs focused strategies for existing and potential source-markets. The Kathmandu Post, 24 January 2019

**Bhattarai, Dinesh.** 2020. Intelligence and Nepal's foreign policy: Continued neglect of intelligence in foreign policy formulating process has helped foreign intrigues to, what BP Koirala warned in 1976, make "Nepal a center of international conspiracy". República, 13 February 2020

Bhattarai, Gaurav. 2017. Discourse Analysis of Trilateral Partnership. KMC Research Journal 1,1:35-42

**Bhattrai Bastakoti, Geeta.** 2020. The case for achieving gender parity: Formal structures like laws and policies play a decisive role in eliminating gender inequality . The Kathmandu Post, 10 March 2020

**Bhusal, Jagat K.** 2020. Evolution of cartographic aggression by India: A study of Limpiadhura to Lipulek . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 47-68

**Bist, Jagadish Prasad.** 2020. Covid-19, economic crisis and the Nepali economy: The government's policies and priorities for economic development require a revision. The Kathmandu Post, 23 March 2020

**Bist, Jagadish Prasad.** 2020. The nitty-gritty of the MCC Compact: The American aid offer has come at a time when Nepal is striving to woo foreign investment. The Kathmandu Post, 20 February 2020

**Bista, Biraj Bahadur.** 2020. Perils of communist state: Almost seven decades after the red curtain had descended across the world, Nepal is still a communist haven. So is the communist prologue fading or has it just begun in Nepal? . República, 4 February 2020

**Biswakarma, Tilak.** 2019. Local elite families and the transformation of caste from Dalit to Non-Dalit in the context of intercaste marriages in Nepal's Tarai-Madhesh. Contributions to Nepalese Studies 46,2:229-251

**BK, Arjun Bahadur.** 2019. The culture of Dalitness: Hierarchy and leadership in a village cluster in West Nepal. Contributions to Nepalese Studies 46,2:179-194

Budhathoki, Shak Bahadur. 2020. Improving School Governance. The Rising Nepal 23 March 2020

**Byers, Alton C. / Byers, Elizabeth A. / Shrestha, Milan / Thapa, Dambar / Sharma, Bidhya.** 2020. Impacts of Yartsa Gunbu Harvesting on Alpine Ecosystems in the Barun Valley, Makalu-Barun National Park, Nepal . Himalaya39:2,44-59

**Chapagain, Prem Sagar** / **Aase, Tor H.** 2020. Changing forest coverage and understanding of deforestation in Nepal Himalayas . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 1-28

**Chaudhary, Deepak.** 2019. The decentralization, devolution and local governance practices in Nepal: The emerging challenges and concerns. Journal of Political Science 19:43-64

Chauhan, Milan. 2020. Fruits drop but our hopes don't: Researchers and farmers should join forces to find ways to

protect Nepal's citrus crop from pests. The Kathmandu Post, 6 March 2020

**Chetri, Than Bahadur.** 2017. Local Democracy without Elections: The Politics in Nepal . Journal of Political Science 17:63-81

**Chetri, Than Bahadur.** 2018. Federal Democratic Republic Nepal: Deepening Problems and Prospects . Journal of Political Science 18:114-142

**Chhetri, Ram Bahadur.** 2020. Legacy of Dor Bahadur Bista: The academic height Bista gained within Nepal and in educational institutions he visited in other countries around the world is enviable for many who are in the academia today . República, 21 January 2019

**Chhetri, Samuel.** 2020. Wide, open spaces: The state of public land in Kathmandu. The Kathmandu Post, 27 February 2020

**Chikanbanjar, Reena.** 2020. Increase industrial efficiency: The capacity utilisation of Nepali industries has fallen despite conducive environment and implementation of some favourable policies . The Himalayan Times, 16 February 2020

**Chikanbanjar, Reena.** 2020. Strengthening power supply system: The government and NEA need to speed up to improve power transmission and distribution infrastructure as electricity demand continues to surge along with more targets for increasing electricity consumption . The Himalayan Times, 2 February 2020

**Chitrakar, Rajjan.** 2020. Space and the city: Public open spaces are no longer the central element of contemporary residential neighbourhoods in the Kathmandu Valley . The Kathmandu Post 20 January 2020

Dahal, Atindra. 2020. Private schools: Public questions. The Himalayan Times, 6 January 2020

**Dahal, Bibek.** 2019. Formative Assessment and Achievement of Mathematics Students in Community Schools of Nepal . Social Inquiry: Journal of Social Science Research, Vol. 1, No. 1, pp. 75-93

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Civil society as culture incubator. The Rising Nepal, 25 February 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Genus For Survival Fitness. The Rising Nepal, 20 February 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Justice Key To Boost Education. The Rising Nepal, 4 February 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Media As A Driver Of Change. The Rising Nepal, 11 February 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Morality, Politics And Power. The Rising Nepal, 7 January 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Native Traits Of Civil Society. The Rising Nepal, 21 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Political Institutionalisation Matters. The Rising Nepal, 28 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Shifting Democratic Form. The Rising Nepal, 3 March 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Shifting Paradigm Of Public Order. The Rising Nepal, 28 March 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. Standing At A Transformative Moment. The Rising Nepal, 21 March 2020

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. State Consolidation Priority . The Rising Nepal, 14 January 2019

Dahal, Dev Raj. 2020. The Inquiring Citizens. The Rising Nepal, 10 March 2020

**Dahal, Gaurav Raj.** 2019. Nepal's attempt to escape asymmetrical interdependence with India. Journal of Political Science 19:65-84

Dahal, Girdhari. 2017. Democratic Practice and Good Governance In Nepal . Journal of Political Science 18:18-35

Dahal, Girdhari. 2018. Foreign Relation of Nepal with China and India. Journal of Political Science 18:46-61

Dahal, Girdhari. 2019. An overview of foreign relation of Nepal with China. Journal of Political Science 19:85-99

**Dahal, Kapil Mani.** 2017. The Constitution of Nepal: On the Touchstone of Constitutionalism and Good Governance . Journal of Political Science 18:35-51

**Dahal, Kapil Mani.** 2019. Civil society and its plce in the constitution of Nepal. Journal of Political Science 19:100-127

**Dahal, Kshitiz.** 2020. Enhancing exports to Bangladesh: Taxes levied on imports at Bangladesh customs is primary obstacle to Nepal's exports. The high taxes arise from customs duty, para-tariff and overvaluation of certain products for customs purposes . República, 3 March 2020

**Dahal, Ram Kumar.** 2018. The need of Change in Contemporary Nepalese Foreign Policy . Journal of Political Science 18:82-113

**Dahal, Taranath** / **Raut, Dikchya.** 2020. Why Special Service Bill should be amended: If Special Service Bill is authenticated in current format, it could lead to self- censorship among the journalists and their sources. Besides, journalists, You Tubers and bloggers may be arrested . República, 3 March 2020

**Dastidar, Anirvan Ghosh.** 2020. Financing sustainability through international funds: Nepal needs to explore ways to obtain funds from abroad to close the investment gap . The Kathmandu Post, 3 March 2020

**Devkota, Khim Lal.** 2019. Leadership Crisis in Nepali Politics: Specific Focus on National Parties in the Context of Declaration of the Republic . Social Inquiry: Journal of Social Science Research, Vol. 1, No. 1, pp. 42-51

**Dhakal, Ankit.** 2020. Access to medical marijuana: The right to obtain medical cannabis pursuant to the law has been denied to the Nepali people. The Kathmandu Post, 1 March 2020

**Dhakal, Sedunath.** 2017. Consequences of Ethnic and Madhesh Movements of Nepal. KMC Research Journal 1,1:27-33

**Dhakal, Tika P.** 2020. Transitional justice is backsliding: To ensure better predictability, a national roadmap with parliamentary ownership could be a way out. The Kathmandu Post, 15 March 2020

**Dhungana, Daman Nath.** 2020. Peace minus justice: The promises made under the Comprehensive Peace Accord have been thrown to the winds. The Kathmandu Post, 15 January 2019

**Dhungel, Amish / Regmi, Dwaipayan.** 2020. Raising financial literacy: Local levels have big responsibility. The Himalayan Times, 17 January 2020

**Dixit, Niranjan Mani.** 2020. Boosting tourism: China can play an instrumental role in Nepal's infrastructures development desperately needed for tourism growth. República 12 February 2020

**Dixit, Niranjan Mani.** 2020. Negotiate with evidence: Nepal should conduct bilateral negotiation with India in high gear by presenting all the available evidences to end the border disputes . República, 7 January 2020

**Dixit, Niranjan Mani.** 2020. What ails our diplomacy? Duty bearers in the ruling party and bureaucracy initially failed to read thoroughly and understand the MCC pact's critical terms and conditions. República, 15 March 2020

Döhne, Thomas. 2020. Nepal im Überblick. Südasien 40:1,74-77

Dollfus, Pascale. 2020. Manepa in Ladakh: The Revival of a Religious Tradition . Himalaya 39:2,92-103

**Dulal, Santosh** / **Shrestha, Ganesh Maya.** 2020. Movement against leprosy: End discrimination. The Himalayan Times, 24 January 2019

**ECPAT International.** 2020. Sexual exploitation of children in Nepal. Out of the shadows index. Bangkok: ECPAT International, 29 January 2020

**Folmar, Steven.** 2019. Being, becoming, belonging: The paradox identity and mental suffering among Nepal's Dalits. Contributions to Nepalese Studies 46,2:155-178

**Gajurel, Sakun.** 2020. Justice and gender equality in the age of #MeToo: It is only a matter of time before the men hiding behind their title and power are unveiled and brought to justice . The Kathmandu Post, 8 March 2020

**Gellner, David N. / Adhikari, Krishna P.** 2019. Introduction: Nepal's Dalits in transition. Contributions to Nepalese Studies 46,2:141-153

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2020. How politicisation is dragging Kathmandu University down: Ever since the appointment of vice-chancellor Ram Kantha Makaju, allegations of financial impropriety and a monopoly over decision-making have continued to haunt the university. The Kathmandu Post, 25 January 2020

**Ghimire, Binod.** 2020. Why the MCC compact courted controversy in Nepal: Politicians are divided over the Millennium Challenge Corporation's links with the US' Indo-Pacific Strategy and provisions that say the agreement will prevail over Nepal's laws in case of conflicts . The Kathmandu Post, 9 January 2019

**Ghimire, Motilal.** 2020. Basin characteristics, river morphology, and process in the Chure-Terai landscape: A case study of the Bakraha river, East Nepal . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 107-142

**Ghimire, Narayan Prasad.** 2020. Women and the media: While newsrooms have come a long way, they must do more to become truly inclusive. The Kathmandu Post, 24 March 2020

**Ghimire, Prabhakar.** 2020. Investment climate: Good or bad?Nepal needs to take advantage of emerging favorable investment climate to boost private investment from both domestic and foreign investors for accomplishing its target . República, 11 February 2020

**Giri, Anil.** 2020. Congress allows Sapkota to run unopposed for Speaker, showing there's a larger game afoot: Party insiders say that Agni Sapkota for Speaker is part of a larger deal among Deuba, Dahal and Oli that includes transitional justice and the Constitutional Council . The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2020

**Giri, Anil.** 2020. Parliament functioning more like extension of government, rather than sovereign entity, experts sayThey argue the legislative, responsible for discussing issues of public interest and holding the Cabinet to account, has been overshadowed by the executive . The Kathmandu Post, 16 March 2020

**Giri, Anil.** 2020. The chairman has an identity crisis: Pushpa Kamal Dahal is torn between his two selves: an insidious, crafty Prachanda who will go on the offensive to get what he wants, and a gentle, pragmatic Pushpa Kamal who can placate opposing factions and win over the media . The Kathmandu Post, 15 February 2020

**Giri, Roshani** / **Khadka, Hari.** 2020. Bill of surveillance: Special Service Bill provides unrestricted right to the government to collect information via supervision and interception of communication of any person or organization. This is dangerous . The Kathmandu Post, 25 January 2020

**Guangying Duan** / **Huazhong Tu.** 2020. Joint Prevention System Against COVID-19. The Rising Nepal, 11 March 2020

**Gupta, Bikash** / **Tanaka, Sinichi.** 2020. Assessing Kathmandu's pollution: While city-level disaggregated data on the effect of pollution does not exist, it is reasonable to predict that polluted cities such as Kathmandu will be a major culprit of pollution-induced mortality . República, 3 February 2020

**Guragain, Mohan.** 2020. Communist manifestation: Should we redefine communist principles and politics or is our communist movement doomed to failure?. The Kathmandu Post, 7 March 2020

**Guragain, Mohan.** 2020. What is the controversy over Agni Sapkota as Speaker all about? Ever since the ruling Nepal Communist Party selected Sapkota as its candidate for Speaker of the House, rights activists and conflict victims have protested the decision . The Kathmandu Post, 30 January 2020

**Guragain, Mohan.** 2020. What is the land scam that has shaken the government's seat all about? The story of Lalita Niwas, which involves multiple administrations right from the early days of king Mahendra's Panchayat . The Kathmandu Post, 13 February 2020

**Guragain, Mohan.** 2020. Will 2020 let Nepalis see better days? The present administration should realise the government can't retain its power without taking people along. The Kathmandu Post, 4 January 2019

**Gyawali, Prashnna.** 2020. Nepal should gamble on artificial intelligence: Artificial intelligence is an essential part of the fourth industrial revolution, and Nepal can still catch up to global developments . The Kathmandu Post, 3 January 2019

Halkias, Georgios T. 2020. The Heritage Buddhist Manuscripts of Ladakh Tibetan Buddhist Canons and the Perfection of Wisdom Sutra . Himalaya 39:2,142-150

**Hamal, Sanjay.** 2019. Exploration of (Non)Entrepreneurial Intent: A Narrative Inquiry Examining Exogenous Elements . Social Inquiry: Journal of Social Science Research, Vol. 1, No. 1, pp. 28-41

Human Rights Watch. 2020. World report 2020 – Nepal; events of 2019. New York: Human Rights Watch 2020

**Informal Sector Service Centre.** 2020. Nepal Human Rights Year Book 2020. Kathmandu: Informal Sector Service Centre (INSEC)

**International Commission of Jurists.** 2020. Nepal: Recent Steps Undermine Transitional Justice . Geneva: International Commission of Jurists, January 25, 2020

Jaishwal, Chandni. 2020. Corruption in healthcare: It's killing Nepalis. The Himalayan Times, 29 January 2020

**Jha, Hari Bansh.** 2020. What Yadav's exit means: Withdrawal of support by SPN from the federal government is not likely to end in fiasco. It has created an environment of polarization of politics between the communist and democratic forces . República, 2 January 2020

**Jha, Jivesh / Paneru, Nil Prasad.** 2020. Assessing privacy law: Individual's right to refuse medical treatment or terminate his life and opt for euthanasia falls within the ambit of right to privacy. Individual's Right to Privacy Act is silent on this matter . República, 26 January 2020

**Jha, Jivesh** / **Paneru, Nil Prasad.** 2020. Right to Housing: Right to housing is not the same as the right to land. The state must make every possible effort to implement the right to shelter and take progressive steps in that direction . República, 4 March 2020

Joshi, Arun R. 2020. A nation at risk: Invest heavily in education. The Himalayan Times, 19 February 2020

**Joshi, Arun R.** 2020. A nation at risk: Unless Nepal swiftly and significantly invests in innovative and cost-effective education initiatives, we may be handing over a highly vulnerable and risky nation to the next generation . República, 1 March 2020

**Josse, Mana Ranjan.** 2020. Nepal's Quest for Survival in a Challenging Geopolitical Setting. Kathmandu: Nepal Foundation for Advanced Studies

**K.C., Gaurab.** 2020. Revitalizing sociology and anthropology: Many of those at Department of Sociology/ Anthropology today are engaged in party politics and are busy undertaking development consultancies instead of prioritizing research and publication . República, 22 January 2020

**Kafle, Dinesh.** 2020. Truck literature must survive—and thrive: The government wants to scuttle voices that puncture its narrative of 'Prosperous Nepal, Happy Nepalis'. The Kathmandu Post, 6 January 2020

**Kaini, Bhairab Raj.** 2020. Grow your own plants: Importing fruit plants for commercial production should not be encouraged because our quarantine and monitoring systems are weak . República, 25 February 2020

**Kaini, Bhairab Raj.** 2020. How we failed on onion: Nepal has suitable climate and other resources required to produce onion. Nepal can even export onion. Why are we not able to do that? . República, 5 January 2020

**Kaini, Bhairab Raj.** 2020. Let us grow yams: Though yam has several nutritional benefits, this crop has remained neglected and underutilized in Nepal. República, 23 January 2020

Kaini, Bhairab Raj. 2020. Shifting paradigm in farming. República, 16 March 2020

Kandel, Bhanu. 2020. Time for a currency symbol: Matter of national identity. The Himalayan Times, 1 January 2019

**Karki, Kedar** / **Timalsina, Krishna Prasad.** 2020. Dimensions of land use change and implications in spatial planning of emerging town Bedkot municipality, Kanchanpur district, Nepal . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 185-200

**Khadgi, Ankit.** 2020. Holi is prime time for the consent conversation: The festival of colours has become a day of dread for women—and they want the bad behaviour to stop. The Kathmandu Post, 9 March 2020

**Khadgi, Ankit.** 2020. They speak Nepal Bhasa and celebrate Ya:Mari Punhi. But they're not Newar: Maithil Brahmins came to Kathmandu from Tirhut region 600 years ago, and have created their own unique cultural identity . The Kathmandu Post, 21 January 2019

**Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra.** 2020. Covid-19 raises questions about the future of the Nepali state: Nepal will have to debate and talk about our ideas about the nation-state . The Kathmandu Post, 16 March 2020

**Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra.** 2020. How social and political divisions are driving the process of democratic erosion: Cleavages can generate a visceral emotional response; they override people's concern for democracy and human rights . The Kathmandu Post, 3 February 2020

**Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra.** 2020. Restoring democracy back to the default: Prime Minister Oli opened too many battlefronts, now he may be succumbing to his own ambitions . The Kathmandu Post 20 January 2020

**Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra.** 2020. Scandals expose conflict over patronage: If Nepal is to develop, we must ensure a transition to the rule of law in the economy as well. The Kathmandu Post, 2 March 2020

**Khanal, Ajaya Bhadra.** 2020. The sugarcane episode is part of a much bigger trend—the decline of democracy: Policies, disguised as legitimate efforts to serve the public interest, are designed to serve financial interests. The Kathmandu Post, 6 January 2020

**Khanal, Prashanta.** 2020. A confluence of highland food cultures: There are hidden mountainous treasures tucked away in the alleys around the stupa —it's time to explore . The Kathmandu Post, 31 January 2020

**Khanal, Prashanta.** 2020. Kathmandu: A city in despair: The Kathmandu Valley Development Authority is largely responsible for the haphazard expansion of the roads by destroying settlements and heritage sites . The Kathmandu Post, 23 February 2020

**Khanal, Prem Raj.** 2017. Human Rights Violations during Armed Conflict in Nepal . KMC Research Journal 1:1,778-86

Kharel, P. 2020. Media In Times Of COVID-19. The Rising Nepal, 30 March 2020

**Kharel, Pranab.** 2020. Is the party over? Elected representatives have now replaced hereditary monarchs in offering patronage and largesse. It is difficult to say whether 'people' are upset with current political culture or are exhibiting some form of 'abnormality' in their responses to it . República, 15 January 2020

**Kharel, Pranab** / **K.C., Gaurab.** 2020. Your 'rightful' place: When people talk of Dalit, Janajati or NGO leadership it is the same old faces that reap benefit without being questioned. This leads to new form of othering and exclusion . República, 19 March 2020

Kharel, Ramu. 2020. Nepal's Night Watch needs you: Help them with PPEs. The Himalayan Times, 27 March 2020

**Kharel, Sambriddhi** / **Suji, Manoj.** 2019. The Dalit social movement in Nepal: A gendered perspective. Contributions to Nepalese Studies 46,2:253-281

Khatiwada, Dipesh. 2020. Why agricultural subsidies have failed to benefit needy farmers: Farmers are in need of

various forms of support but people outside the target group are profiting due to the irregularities in the distribution of grants and subsidies . The Kathmandu Post, 20 February 2020

**Khatiwada, Som Prasad.** 2018. Sacrament as a cultural trait in Rajvamshi community of Nepal. Researcher Vol. 3, No. 3, pp. 13-32

Khatry, Prem K. 2020. Higher Education Policy Highlights. The Rising Nepal, 11 March 2020

Khatry, Prem K. 2020. Revisiting Public Schools. The Rising Nepal, 1 January 2020

Koirala, Kosh Raj. 2020. Dahal-Nepal alliance set to keep Oli in check. República, 21 January 2019

**Koirala, Kosh Raj.** 2020. Nepal, China to hand over nationals illegally crossing mutual border. República, 23 January 2020

**Koirala, Naresh.** 2020. Managing China: Nepal's challenge: As Chinese involvement in our lives increases, situations where our core values come in conflict will increase. The Kathmandu Post, 11 March 2020

**Koirala, Prayash Raj.** 2020. Lagging in digitalization: Government has time and again failed to understand the need to go digital in all the sectors and put the effort in developing regulations to monitor the digital platforms . República, 12 March 2020

**Koirala, Srijana.** 2019. Nepal is going urban: Federalism has not been able to stop the major forces of urbanization and globalization. República, 5 November 2019

**Krämer, Karl-Heinz.** 2020. A country between power politics, corruption and Corona fears - And what about the constitution?. Nepal Observer 59, 27 March 2020

**Krämer, Karl-Heinz.** 2020. Machtpolitik, Korruption und Corona-Ängste: Und was ist mit der Verfassung?. Südasien 40,1:78-81

Kshatri, Shaurya. 2020. In search of Kumaris: The other living goddesses. The Himalayan Times, 12 January 2019

**Kshatri, Shaurya.** 2020. The moribund language: The Kusunda language is on the verge of extinction and when it does, we may lose more than just words . The Himalayan Times, 23 February 2020

**Kumar, Himendra Mohan.** 2020. The start of a sustainable urban food system: Green Growth links producers to the consumers directly, by using new media technology . The Kathmandu Post, 9 March 2020

**Kunwar, Karan.** 2020. Nepali farmers adopt new practices, but only for a short time: Farmers go back to their old ways once the development project and experts leave. The Kathmandu Post, 19 January 2020

**Kunwar, Niranjan.** 2020. Dump the old curriculum: There is a need to broaden our educational programmes so that students can access alternative methods and spaces for learning . The Kathmandu Post, 13 January 2020

**Lal, Abha.** 2019. Madhesi Women and the Politics of National Belonging in Nepal. Studies in Nepali History and Society 24,2:323-354

**Lal, C.K.** 2020. Heil comrade Supremo! Oli emerged as the direct beneficiary of the wave of xenophobia and jingoism sweeping over Nepal . The Kathmandu Post, 19 February 2020

**Lal, C.K.** 2020. Palanquin bearers of the Supremo: In every conflict of interest between humane concerns and jingoism couched as nationalism, the latter always wins . The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2020

**Lal, C.K.** 2020. The decade of lumpen: The person of the decade has to be Prime Minister KP Oli, whereas the person to watch closely in the upcoming one is President Bidya Devi Bhandari . The Kathmandu Post, 8 January 2019

**Lal, C.K.** 2020. The quest for a conformist press: Media entrepreneurs are happy to sing along the tune of triumphant political and economic masters . The Kathmandu Post, 5 February 2020

**Lama, Tsering Ngodup.** 2020. A monk on a mission: Wangchuk Rapten Lama is the director of a monastery-run clinic that provides healthcare for less than Rs 5, and he now has his mind set on building a hospital in his village . The Kathmandu Post, 13 February 2020

**Lama, Tsering Ngodup.** 2020. In one Nawalpur village, women are using remittance to start businesses and prevent their husbands from migrating again: When remittance is plied into the productive sector, it can end the cycle of migration and provide a safety net for migrant families . The Kathmandu Post, 7 March 2020

**Lamichhane, Bimal Prasad.** 2019. Legal aid: Existing law, policies and practices in Nepal. Journal of Political Science 19:21-42

**Lawoti, Sagun S.** 2020. Killing and dying for nationalism: Even though nationalism has existed as long as states have existed, the construction of nations is not unchanging. The Kathmandu Post, 22 March 2020

Lohani, Shyam P. 2020. Eradicating Leprosy. The Rising Nepal, 9 February 2020

Lohani, Shyam P. 2020. Issues Of Essential Medicines. The Rising Nepal, 26 January 2020

Lohani, Shyam P. 2020. Perspective On Migrants' Health. The Rising Nepal, 19 January 2020

**Lundup, Tashi.** 2020. The Sacred and the Secular: Exploring Mass Tourism Encounters at Lamayuru Monastery in Ladakh . Himalaya 39:2,119-130

**Maçães, Bruno.** 2020. Rebuilding the golden window: As global giants differ in their outlook of connectivity, countries like Nepal will play a role in bridging competing powers . The Kathmandu Post, 7 February 2020

**Maharjan, Milan.** 2020. Hearing Loss in Nepal can be prevented: 16.6 percent of Nepalis suffer from hearing problems, one of the highests in Asia . República, 3 March 2020

**Maharjan, Rabindra.** 2020. Leave the central bank alone: Nepal Rastra Bank should guard its independence by enhancing governance, transparency and accountability . The Kathmandu Post, 5 February 2020

**Maharjan, Uttam.** 2020. Community Learning Centres: An effective tool for development. The Himalayan Times, 18 February 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2020. Cooperative movement in Nepal: Still going strong. The Himalayan Times, 7 January 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2020. MCC In The Soup. The Rising Nepal, 1 March 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2020. Possibility Of SAARC Revival. The Rising Nepal, 24 March 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2020. Relocating the Capital?. The Rising Nepal, 12 January 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2020. Visit Nepal Boosts Economy. The Rising Nepal, 5 January 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2020. West Seti Hydropower Project: Time to revive it. The Himalayan Times, 10 March 2020

Maharjan, Uttam. 2020. Why Controversy Over MCC?. The Rising Nepal, 26 January 2020

**Mahat, Rosanna.** 2020. The Rohingya in Nepal: Any further influx of these refugees would pose a serious threat to the country's sovereignty, but the country should still protect the ones that are already here. The Kathmandu Post, 1 January 2019

**Mahato, Shubh Narayan.** 2020. Chaos from corona: Let's get our ducks in a row. The Himalayan Times, 20 February 2020

**Mainali, Illa.** 2020. And the world will live as one: Countries should fully utilise the effects of globalisation, but also ensure national identity. The Kathmandu Post, 21 January 2020

**Mainali, Sujit.** 2020. Tracing the roots of Nepal's China policy: During Prithvi Narayan's time, Nepal's policy on Britain was shaped by suspicion and fear. But relation with China was shaped by two seemingly contrasting factors: fear and hope . República, 27 January 2020

**Malla, Katak.** 2020. Nepal's partnership for peace with MCC and BRI: Nepal can learn a lot from Sweden's approach to geopolitics to reassess its ties with India, China and the US. The Kathmandu Post, 12 January 2019

**Mandal, Chandan Kumar.** 2020. Alarming rate of deaths threatens rhinos: The threat of one-horned rhino poaching, which was at its peak during the armed insurgency, is no more. What's worrisome is the high number of deaths in the past few years from unspecified natural causes . The Kathmandu Post, 5 March 2020

**Mandal, Chandan Kumar.** 2020. Climate change to cause frequent landslides in the Himalayan region, including Nepal, says NASA: According to its study, there will be a 30-70 percent rise in the frequency of landslides in the border regions of China and Nepal that would pose threats to the region's infrastructure and communities living downstream . The Kathmandu Post, 13 February 2020

**Mandal, Chandan Kumar.** 2020. Hundreds of young, healthy Nepalis die sudden deaths in foreign lands. No one knows what's killing them: Otherwise healthy men in the prime of life suffering cardiac arrests do not constitute 'natural deaths', say rights activists . The Kathmandu Post, 29 February 2020

**Mandal, Chandan Kumar.** 2020. Thirteen years on, Madhes movements, despite some momentum, remain incomplete: While representation, inclusion and federalism have materialised, their effectiveness and institutionalisation continue to be contested, analysts say . The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2020

**Mishra, Chaitanya.** 2020. The dragon, the elephant and the yam: Sustained economic expansion and upturn is not national but regional in nature. The Kathmandu Post, 9 February 2020

**Mishra, Pramod.** 2020. Hope and despair in Nepal: The country is struggling to cope with rampant corruption, but the emerging youth give some hope for the future . The Kathmandu Post, 16 January 2020

**Mishra, Pramod.** 2020. Jesus, Mao or Ambedkar: Who is the best or most suitable to free the Musahars from the bondage of caste domination?. The Kathmandu Post, 13 February 2020

**Mishra, Pramod.** 2020. The adoption of multilingualism in Province 2 is significant: Among the changes that are going to have a long-term effect on people's self-esteem and opportunities is language . The Kathmandu Post, 2 January 2020

**Mørch, Maximillian.** 2020. Closing the border isn't an option: There is no reason why Rohingyas will not be able to successfully integrate into Nepali society. The Kathmandu Post, 12 January 2020

**More, Shraddha.** 2020. Overambitious campaign: With the share of foreign tourists standing at 49 percent, the target of two million is doomed. The Kathmandu Post, 9 February 2020

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2020. Dilip Mahato should have been a hero. Instead, he will be forgotten: Dilip's murder encapsulates several of the ills that ail this tottering republic . The Kathmandu Post, 24 January 2019

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2020. Losing our conscience, one country at a time: In a time of politics without principle, the only defining ideology is nationalism. The Kathmandu Post, 10 January 2019

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2020. Piety and poison: the insidious spread of Hindutva: Those flirting with the idea of a Hindu state need to look at how quickly India has changed . The Kathmandu Post, 6 March 2020

**Mulmi, Amish Raj.** 2020. We need a long-term vision for tourism in Nepal: Visit Nepal Year is suffering because of the coronavirus epidemic. But there are also lessons for Nepali tourism in the fallout . The Kathmandu Post, 7 February 2020

**Nepal, Santosh** / **Neupane, Nilhari.** 2020. Groundwater for food security: Nepal is likely to generate surplus energy within the next 2–5 years. This surplus can be used to pump ground water to irrigate land where diesel pumps or a mix of solar and grid energy options are currently used . República, 22 March 2020

**Nepal, Sushrey.** 2020. The current government is breathing down our necks: The Information Technology Bill will asphyxiate freedom of speech and expression . The Kathmandu Post, 3 January 2019

**Nepali, Mohan.** 2020. Empowerment vs Commodification: While Nepal is heading toward institutionalizing the federal democratic republic, re- conceptualizing women empowerment appears a vital task . República, 8 March 2020

**Nepali, Mohan.** 2020. Media Council as conscience builder: Some new provisions should be added to Media Council Bill to award most ethical and high performing journalists and media houses, while publicly shaming and taming unethical practices . República, 20 February 2020

**Nepali, Mohan.** 2020. Media for change: Nepali media has to work more boldly and inquiringly toward nourishing Nepal's production-centric economy, neutralizing fatalism that resides deeper in the public psyche . República, 30 January 2020

**Neupane, Babu Ram.** 2020. We all are tourists: Tourists should not be treated as deities. It augurs well for us to treat them as ordinary human beings who are prone to all human vagaries . República, 19 January 2020

**Neupane, Kedar.** 2020. Road to apocalypse: If extreme climate events were to occur due to rising global temperatures, Himalayan biodiversity might collapse. This eventuality could devastate our agriculture, leading to an apocalypse for Nepal . República, 11 March 2020

**Neupane, Sanjila.** 2020. Foundation for sustainable progress: Improved environmental legislation is needed to portray the consequences of hydroelectric development. The Kathmandu Post, 25 February 2020

NHRC. 2020. Annual report: Synopsis 2018/2019. Kathmandu: National Human Rights Commission

**Niwa, Mitsuru.** 2019. The Problem of Unity and Representation Observed among Protestants in Nepal: On a Conflict Between Umbrella Organizations and Rational but Irrational Participation. Stiudies in Nepali History and Society 24,2:251-279

**O'Neill, Tom / Poudel, Bijaya Raj / Maharjan, Nabin.** 2020. Youth Political Engagement and Democratic Culture in Republican Nepal . Himalaya 39:2,18-28

**Ojha, Anup** / **Pradhan, Tika R.** 2020. In this Nepali city, the North Korean dream is alive—and it's thriving: The city of Bhaktapur, ruled for over three decades by Narayan Man Bijukchhe, has long stressed self-reliance over everything, and everyone else . The Kathmandu Post, 18 January 2020

**Ojha, Ghanashyam.** 2020. Message from Arun-3 Financial Closure: The most important message of Arun-3 Financial Closure is that international lenders are beginning to trust Nepal for investment. This is remarkable for the country . República, 24 February 2020

**Ojha, Purushottam.** 2020. Investing in infrastructure: Unhealthy nexus among politicians, senior bureaucrats and contractors to share kickbacks of the development project has remained a major hindrance in satisfactory completion of development projects in Nepal. República 12 February 2020

**Oyakurel, Amod.** 2020. A wake up call: The coronavirus outbreak has laid bare the incapacity of the leaders to make their population feel secure. The Kathmandu Post, 27 March 2020

**Pandey, Paban Raj.** 2020. Hands off Nepal Rastra Bank autonomy: A central bank that cannot say no to electiondriven politicians is at risk of losing its credibility. The Kathmandu Post, 4 March 2020

**Pandey, Paban Raj.** 2020. NEPSE springs to life: Nepal's only stock exchange is rebounding, but it is hard to pinpoint who is buying up all these shares . The Kathmandu Post, 14 February 2020

**Pandey, Paban Raj.** 2020. The dividend paid out by commercial banks is too good to be true: Given that Nepal has much room for growth, banks should start to hold back more income for investment into the future . The Kathmandu Post, 9 January 2019

**Pandey, Rashmi / Dhakal, Rebat Kumar.** 2019. Visit Nepal Year 2020: Some Imperatives . Social Inquiry: Journal of Social Science Research, Vol. 1, No. 1, pp. 94-108

**Pandey, Sarans.** 2020. Cycle of discrimination: Caste system in Nepal, among other impositions, is one example of how a rudimentary form of thinking that entails divide and conquer subsequently took form of a discriminatory tradition . República, 18 March 2020

**Pandey, Sneha.** 2020. Air pollution solutions can also save the climate: Switching to electric cookstoves and vehicles produces benefits for the society, environment and economy . The Kathmandu Post, 12 February 2020

**Pandit, Kamal.** 2019. Belt and Road Initiative: Prospects for Nepal-China Cooperation . Social Inquiry: Journal of Social Science Research, Vol. 1, No. 1, pp. 67-74

**Pant, Dinesh.** 2020. The anti-corruption watchdog has a choice: Officials at the CIAA need to understand that history may judge them for protecting corrupt leaders . The Kathmandu Post, 25 March 2020

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. What you need to know about ethical hackers in Nepal: The country's cyber security is not the strongest. And with everything going digital—from national identity cards to driving licenses—if we are not too careful, we could invite in a lot of risks . The Kathmandu Post, 3 March 2020

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. Bhaktapur's famed Nyatapola receives post-earthquake facelift: The reconstruction of the early 18th-century temple marks the continuation of local participation in rebuilding heritage monuments . The Kathmandu Post, 15 January 2019

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. Covid-19 and the shift to remote working: With the spread of the coronavirus, many offices in Kathmandu too have started work-from-home provisions. But how productive is this new working culture? . The Kathmandu Post, 22 March 2020

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. Kathmandu's metal sculptors have a new enemy—technology: The traditional art form is facing competition from Chinese market and technology . The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2020

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. New names for old places reflect the changing times, but not everyone is happy: Old place names were born out of tradition, culture and heritage, which new names ignore, say locals . The Kathmandu Post, 23 January 2020

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. Pond restoration is not only reviving Thimi's water heritage but also its groundwater reserves: The local government's initiative to restore drying ponds is not only reviving the ancient town's water system but also its groundwater services . The Kathmandu Post, 6 February 2020

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. Why preventive health care is important: The general public believes full body checkups are unnecessary, but a majority of doctors in Nepal prescribe annual checkups as a precautionary measure . The Kathmandu Post, 5 March 2020

**Pant, Shashwat.** 2020. Will the subject of history soon be history? A lack of job prospects and Tribhuvan University's failure to attract a new generation to the subject have meant that fewer students are pursuing history as a discipline. The Kathmandu Post, 5 March 2020

**Parajuli, Lokranjan.** 2019. Schools as an Arena of Struggle: Reexamining the Panchayat Era Politics of Education. Studies in Nepali History and Society 24,2:381-414

Parajuli, Pramod. 2020. Give a boost to tourism: With optimum IT use. The Kathmandu Post, 6 January 2020

**Pariyar, Raj Kumar** / **Neupane, Basanta Kumar.** 2020. Major hazards and disaster response capacity of Dadeldhura district . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 201-213

**Pariyar, Sarita.** 2020. The media's portrayal of Dalits is incomplete: Narratives of Dalits as just being victims of caste hierarchy ignores many stories of resistance. The media's portrayal of Dalits is incomplete: Narratives of Dalits as just being victims of caste hierarchy ignores many stories of resistance

**Pathak, Krishna.** 2020. Disaster, loss, damage and poverty: Improperly planned infrastructure and unplanned urbanisation are giving an open invitation to disasters. The Kathmandu Post, 16 February 2020

Pathak, Santosh. 2020. Agricultural subsidies: Why they need improving . The Himalayan Times, 11 March 2020

**Paudel, Ganesh P. / Pandey, Hari Prasad.** 2020. Who will manage wetlands? The government needs to consider wetlands management as a top priority. First of all, however, institutional clarity is needed for effective management . República, 11 February 2020

**Paudyal, Mahabir.** 2020. How to judge Oli government? The longest serving and a stable government post-2008 has failed where it should have succeeded and succeeded where it should have failed . República, 18 February 2020

**Paudyal, Mahabir.** 2020. On foreign policy, media should unite: Nepal's media houses should build a consensus on how to respond to, address, balance or even resist (if necessary) the competing interests of major powers like China, America and India . República, 2 March 2020

Paudyal, Somi. 2020. Improving public schools: Motivate the teachers. The Himalayan Times, 3 March 2020

**Payne, Ian** / **Varughese, George.** 2020. Governing lawfully in crisis: Let us be mindful that politics of the pandemic can potentially undo the peace dividend that Nepal has just begun to realize . República, 26 March 2020

**Pokharel, Girish Chandra.** 2020. To save the earth, Nepal needs to invest in renewables: Nepal's geographical diversity, natural resources and demographic dividend can be utilised to turn the country carbon neutral. The Kathmandu Post, 22 January 2020

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2020. COVID-19 prevention: Revive hand washing and social isolation. The Himalayan Times, 25 March 2020

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2020. Failure of govt and opposition: It's dysfunctional democracy. The Himalayan Times, 22 January 2020

**Pokharel, Jiba Raj.** 2020. Political corruption: State funding of parties needed . The Himalayan Times, 4 February 2020

Pokharel, Kushal. 2020. Curriculum Framework For School. The Rising Nepal, 1 February 2020

Pokharel, Kushal. 2020. The Uncalled For Impasse. The Rising Nepal, 18 January 2020

**Pokharel, Ramjee Prasad** / **Khanal, Narendra Raj.** 2020. Pathways and magnitude of change and their drivers of public open space in Pokhara Metropolitan City, Nepal . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 143-166

**Portada, Robert A., III / Paudel, Uttam.** 2020. Global Balancing for Kalapani: The Kalapani dispute is a textbook case of an aspiring great power militarily occupying a strategic territory of its smaller neighbor to render diplomatic recognition insignificant . República, 13 January 2020

**Poudel, Bhoj Raj.** 2020. Rethinking remittance and reform: Targeted policies are needed to break the cycle of remittance coming in and going out to pay for imports . The Kathmandu Post, 26 January 2020

**Poudel, Keshab.** 2017. Dilli Jung Thapa Forgotten Hero: With the government dismantling old Rana Palaces, an important period of history, made a major contribution of engineer Colonel late Dilli Jung Thapa, is disappearing. New Spotlight, 11 August 2017

**Poudyal, Biranchi** / **Thapa, Samikshya.** 2020. Placing together for care: The elderly people can spend their ending days with orphan children and such intergenerational assimilation can change the social outlook to understand generation gap . República, 9 February 2020

**Poudyal, Prabha.** 2020. Gender insensitivity and Nepali Congress: The party elite, and Congress itself, think that women cannot be effective political actors. The Kathmandu Post, 7 January 2020

**Poudyal, Ramhari.** 2020. Blessed by the sun: Nepal should learn from India and China, who have fully adopted solar photovoltaic in their energy mix. The Kathmandu Post, 17 February 2020

**Pradhan, Bandana.** 2020. An army of worms: As the temperature warms up, the invasive fall armyworm could make a comeback. The Kathmandu Post, 22 March 2020

**Pradhan, Tika R.** 2020. Anti-graft body's corruption charges called into question for being politically motivated: Anticorruption activists and former bureaucrats say that the commission has failed to indict the politically powerful . The Kathmandu Post, 7 February 2020

**Pradhananga, Gyanendra Dhar.** 2020. Cultural heritage and tourism in Bhaktapur: Tourists pay to see the historical attractions, and the money they contribute is used to maintain them. The Kathmandu Post, 19 February 2020

**Pradhananga, Gyanendra Dhar.** 2020. Visit Nepal Year 2020: Let's promote homestays. The Himalayan Times, 20 January 2020

**Prasai, Charan.** 2020. Shadow of impunity: Election of Agni Sapkota to the post of House Speaker looked like a statesponsored drama orchestrated by undermining criminal accountability . República, 19 February 2020

**Pyakurel, Sushil.** 2020. The longer the transitional justice process, the more complex it will become: The human rights

activist on his resignation as president's advisor and the transitional justice process . Interview. The Kathmandu Post, 4 February 2020

**Pyakuryal, Amod.** 2018. No city for disabled: Imagine having to share the same unsafe roads by a wheelchair bound person, or those with other types of assistive devices who are forced to walk on the roads instead of pavements . República, 13 January 2020

**Pyakuryal, Amod.** 2020. Misdiagnosed affliction: True affliction is when people in rural districts of Nepal die of diarrhea because of poor sanitation and dirty water, when pregnant women lose their lives because they don't have access to prenatal care . Republica, 29 January 2020

**Quah Wei Wei.** 2020. Changing lives of Nepali women: Microfinance is shattering the glass ceiling placed over women by a patriarchal society. No longer confined, women are dispelling gender norms. No longer afraid, they are taking back right to be independent . República, 1 January 2020

**Rai, Ajit.** 2020. Delusion of governance: Main reason why Oli-led government has failed on basic things is because it is basically composed of a group of people who are obsessed with personal aggrandizement . República, 1 March 2020

**Rai, Dil Kumar** / **Linkha, Tika Ram.** 2020. The Saptakoshi high dam project and its bio-physical consequences in the Arun river basin: A geographical perspective . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 167-184

**Rana, Chanda.** 2017. Chief Engineer Late Dilli Jung Thapa Infrastructure Builder: I can proudly say that my grandfather, chief engineer, Brigadier colonel Dilli Jung Thapa is a pioneer of Nepal, who opened the golden gate of development in Nepal . New Spotlight, 8 September 2017

**Rana, Jesselina.** 2020. Nepali women are unequal by law: Nepal is still lagging far behind international human rights standards concerning equal rights to citizenship. The Kathmandu Post, 8 March 2020

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2020. Economic Impact of Covid-19. Kathmandu Metro, 20 March 2020

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2020. Fear Of Prime Minister Oli. Kathmandu Metro, 18 February 2020

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2020. Rastriya Prajatantra Party and Its Ideology. Kathmandu Metro, 12 March 2020

Ranjitkar, Siddhi B. . 2020. Zero Tolerance Of Corruption. Kathmandu Metro, 26 February 2020

**Raut, Dikchya** / **Raut, manita.** 2020. In defense of Shiva Maya: Shiva Maya has the right to hold on to her position and claim the position of House Speaker. NCP should support her nomination for reelection even if she decides to resign . República, 18 January 2020

Raya, Hikmat Bahadur. 2018. Recent trend of change of fertility in Nepal. Researcher (Vol. 3, No. 3, pp. 72-80

Regmi, Balmukunda. 2020. Working With MCC And BRI. The Rising Nepal, 16 March 2020

**Regmi, Dwaipayan.** 2020. Downsides of development: Nepal has no excuse but to deliver on development. What we need to care about, however, is the quality and sustainability of development. República, 21 January 2019

**Rehman, Samina.** 2020. The Negotiation of Religious Identity of Muslim Women in Leh District, Ladakh . Himalaya 39:2,131-141

Rijal, Kopila. 2020. Challenges Of Inclusive Development. The Rising Nepal 3 January 2019

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Centralised Bureaucracy In Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 26 March 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Composite Unity In Federalism. The Rising Nepal, 2 January 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Decline Of Public Institutions. The Rising Nepal, 30 January 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Education As State Function. The Rising Nepal, 19 March 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Issues of cooperative federalism. The Rising Nepal, 5 March 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Key Issues In Fiscal Relations. The Rising Nepal, 13 February 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Law-making process: Far from participatory. The Himalayan Times, 19 March 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Losing Focus On Basic Services. The Rising Nepal, 20 February 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Politics, Money And Corruption. The Rising Nepal, 12 March 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. State Of Civil Society In Nepal. The Rising Nepal, 6 January 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Transitional Justice Deadlock. The Rising Nepal, 16 January 2020

Rijal, Mukti. 2020. Women Leadership At Local Level. The Rising Nepal, 23 January 2020

Rijal, Prahlad. 2020. Denizens troubled as demand surge strains Kathmandu's poor electricity grid: The power utility

has not been able to reinforce the decades-old infrastructures . The Kathmandu Post, 5 January 2020

Risal, Ajay. 2020. Growing mass suicides: Let's be sensitive. The Himalayan Times, 23 January 2020

**Risal, Susan.** 2020. The cost of extreme political traumatisation: The state and the political parties are in denial about the sexual violence that occurred during the conflict . The Kathmandu Post, 10 March 2020

**Sada, Rajesh.** 2020. Mission river conservation: Without a paradigm shift in river conservation, the sustainable development of a nation that is striving to achieve a mid-income status by 2030 might become a far cry . República, 2 February 2020

**Sapkota, Chandan.** 2020. Coronavirus onslaught: It makes sense for the government to lower its GDP growth target in light of the impact of the outbreak . The Kathmandu Post, 9 March 2020

**Sapkota, Chandan.** 2020. Nepal's industrial sector is underperforming: An increase in both installed capacity and capacity utilisation is needed to. The Kathmandu Post, 31 January 2020

**Sapkota, Kanhaiya.** 2020. Women in foreign employment: Its impact on the left behind family members in Tanahun district, Nepal . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 69-90

**Schafer, Hartwig.** 2020. In Nepal, road safety battle can be won: The investment in road safety is not just a moral imperative, but a development priority. The Kathmandu Post, 17 March 2020

**Seale-Feldman, Aidan.** 2020. Historicizing the Emergence of Global Mental Health in Nepal (1950-2019). Himalaya 39:2,29-43

**Shah, Sukhdev.** 2020. Much ado about nothing: Madhesi parties should shed off their Madhesiness and become part of national politics by joining any of the national parties they consider will have clout to push for Madhesi agenda . República, 28 January 2020

**Shahi, Kabindra.** 2020. Sustainable conservation: Possible only when the locals benefi. The Himalayan Times, 31 January 2020

**Shakya, Bandana.** 2020. Achieving zero hunger in Nepal: Actions such as revitalising local food systems and transforming nutrition behaviour must be interconnected. The Kathmandu Post, 15 January 2019

**Sharma, Bam Dev.** 2020. Debating education: The pressing issue is not language of instructions. Lack of efficient teachers, declining number of students, lack of proper monitoring and evaluation on public schools by the government are . República, 6 January 2020

Sharma, Ira. 2020. Linking Academic Research With Development. The Rising Nepal, 26 March 2020

**Sharma, Keshab.** 2020. No tourism without infrastructures: Government needs to invest in development of appropriate infrastructure to enable our tourism industry to compete against other destinations like Bhutan, Kashmir, Tibet and the Maldives . República, 17 February 2020

Sharma, Shesraj Kumar. 2020. New high school curricula: They don't add up. The Himalayan Times, 16 March 2020

**Sharma, Suresh.** 2020. Fear the threat: If the state fails to control corruption, ensure accountability and provide basic needs such as food, shelter, clothes, education, health and employment, threat of insurgency will always loom . República, 16 February 2020

**Shreesh, Khem R.** 2020. The sublime, subtopia and conceit of tourism: Urban centres are sprouting on the fertile plains and river valleys that once fed the population . The Kathmandu Post, 28 February 2020

**Shrestha, Amrit Kumar.** 2018. Trends of women's candidacy in national elections of Nepal. Researcher Vol. 3, No. 3, pp. 48-62

Shrestha, Buddhi Narayan / Khanal, Narendra Raj / Smadja, Joëlle / Fort, Monique. 2020. Geo-hydrological hazards induced by Gorkha Earthquake 2015: A Case of Pharak area, Everest Region, Nepal . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 91-106

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. All-male panels are on their way out, but women's representation remains tokenistic: Instead of acknowledging that women have valuable contributions to make, they are often limited to women-specific panels or are placed as moderators . The Kathmandu Post, 23 February 2020

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. Children left behind are the hidden costs of labour migration: Labour migration leads to transnational families which are often dysfunctional, causing adverse psychological impacts on children and adolescents at home . The Kathmandu Post, 7 January 2020

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. Despite quotas, gender stereotypes are still preventing men from becoming nurses: As gender stereotypes continue to see women as natural caregivers and nursing as distinctly feminine, men are often reluctant to pursue the profession . The Kathmandu Post, 16 March 2020

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. Financially free abroad, socially constrained at home: Women migrants acquire expertise and financial independence abroad but on return, they find themselves trapped in a social order that does not value their talent . The Kathmandu Post, 12 March 2020

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. Most homeless people suffer from mental health problems, but there's little help for them: The stigma against mental illness has meant that people with psychosocial problems are often neglected and abandoned, ending up on the streets. The Kathmandu Post, 13 January 2020

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. The real reason women are less likely to seek cancer treatment: Health literacy: Even women who know the risks of cancer are hesitant to go to the doctor, research has shown . The Kathmandu Post, 30 January 2020

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. There are more women in politics, but few and far between at decision-making level: Despite inclusion refrain, there is a huge underrepresentation of females in Nepali political parties and state organs . The Kathmandu Post, 8 March 2020

**Shrestha, Elisha.** 2020. Widows in Nepal still need to fight for their property right: Despite legal provisions that ensure widows' rights to the property of their husbands, implementation has been impeded by societal norms and customs . The Kathmandu Post, 15 January 2019

**Shrestha, Prithvi Man.** 2020. Parties spend millions on elections, facilitating corruption and criminalisation, experts say: The Election Commission plans to institute software to track party finances but officials themselves are sceptical if it will do any good . The Kathmandu Post, 10 March 2020

**Shrestha, Purnima.** 2020. Making VNY 2020 successful: We need to demonstrate goodwill, both in words and action, so that tourists feel at home in Nepal and want to visit again and again . República, 1 January 2020

**Shrestha, Ruzel.** 2020. The mystery behind books and taxes: There is absolutely no proof that the customs duty on imported books has benefitted local printing presses . The Kathmandu Post, 23 March 2020

**Shrestha, Uttam Babu.** 2019. When Parasitism Brings Prosperity: A Case of Yarsagunbu (Caterpillar Fungus) Harvesting and Trade in Nepal. Studies in Nepali History and Society 24,2:415-431

Singh, S. Binodkumar. 2020. Nepal: Stalled Justice. SAIR, Volume 18, No. 32, Feburary 3, 2020

**Singh, Santosh Kumar.** 2019. Contemporary Socio-Cultural Issues in Recent Mithila Paintings . Social Inquiry: Journal of Social Science Research, Vol. 1, No. 1, pp. 8-27

**Sorensen, Michelle J.** 2020. Practicing the Perfections: Communitas During the Saga Dawa Kortsay at Swayambhunath, Nepal . Himalaya 39:2,60-69

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2020. Battle of the moustache: Universities should produce ideas and expand the sphere in such a way that it becomes a force to be reckoned with. The Kathmandu Post, 2 February 2020

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2020. Nepal's tourism aspirations: In 2020, the country should be open about its problems and its dedication to the preservation of our cultural matters. The Kathmandu Post, 5 January 2020

**Subedi, Abhi.** 2020. Nepali art lacks serious study: The academic interest in Nepali art today calls for a need to theorise art criticism and art history. The Kathmandu Post, 19 January 2020

Subedi, Prativa. 2020. No More Misogyny. The Rising Nepal, 8 March 2020

**Sunam, Ramesh.** 2020. Transnational Labour Migration, Livelihoods and Agrarian Change in Nepal: The Remittance Village. Routledge

**Sunam, Ramesh K.** / **Shrestha, Krishna.** 2019. Failing the most excluded: A critical review of Nepal's reservation policy for the bureaucracy. Contributions to Nepalese Studies 46,2:283-305

**Tembo, Dorothy.** 2020. Playing its part in a global crisis, Nepal rises to the climate-change challenge: Global solutions anchored in local experiences are crucial to support businesses around the world. The Kathmandu Post, 28 February 2020

**Thapa, Amir R.** 2020. A vision for sustainable tourism: The entire country could learn lessons from the sustainable tourism drive occurring in the Shey Phoksundo trail . The Kathmandu Post, 14 January 2019

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2020. A name to conjure with: The naming of places is no longer the prerogative of the state. Local units are choosing what they want to be called . The Kathmandu Post, 6 February 2020

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2020. Nationalists unite: Oli's ramblings could very well have come from Trump's mouth: Selfaggrandisation and cracking down on enemies—Trump and Oli share not the best of traits . The Kathmandu Post, 23 January 2020

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2020. The cost of a pandemic: The real test for the government will be how it tackles the economic fallout of the pandemic. The Kathmandu Post, 19 March 2020

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2020. The ruling party has failed in ruling: It seems that constant infighting among ruling party leaders is severely disrupting governance . The Kathmandu Post, 5 March 2020

**Thapa, Deepak.** 2020. What's in a name? Sometimes, everything: An effort to restitute indigenous names would surely reveal countless examples of cultural approximation all over Nepal . The Kathmandu Post, 20 February 2020

**Thapa, Gokarna Jung** / **Wikramanayake, Eric.** 2020. Selecting tree species for climate change integrated forest restoration and management in the Chitwan- Annapurna Landscape, Nepal . The Geographical Journal of Nepal Vol. 13: 29-46

**Thapa, Gopal Bahadur.** 2020. Making foreign policy dynamic: If we want to promote operational dynamism of foreign policy, Nepal should start appointing a thoroughly professional diplomat with long diplomatic experience and exposure as foreign minister . República, 16 January 2020

**Thapa, Kamal.** 2020. Leave the wetlands wet: Immediate action and field intervention is needed to prevent further deterioration of Nepal's wetlands. Let's unite to conserve the wetlands before it is too late . República, 4 February 2020